STEVE TUCKWELL MP



HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Sadiq Khan Mayor of London City Hall Kamal Chuncie Way LONDON E16 1ZE

8th November 2023

Dear Mr Mayor,

I have received several communications from my Constituents following your comments in the London Assembly last week regarding the future of Uxbridge Police Station. As you will recall, keeping the station open, with a fully operational custody suite, and a 24/7 front counter was one of my 3 main campaign messages.

In the lead up to the by election in July, you indicated a positive future for the station but now that does not seem to be the case. Can you please clarify the position so I can update my Constituents, I hope your announcement to save the station during the by election was not a political game, but a heartfelt promise to my residents – and one you will deliver.

Yours

Steve Tuckwell MP